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Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Bonham, and members of the committee, 

 

Driving since 2017, I have noticed Uber/Lyft are not fair with the drivers. They keep 

cutting our pay. It looks like Uber/Lyft are competing with each other, but in reality 

both the ride share companies charge riders surge and don’t pay the drivers. I have 

calculated they keep sixty percent of the fare. Also, the cost of living in this eight 

years have skyrocketed, but we are getting paid less than what we used to get paid. 

They also removed the bonuses which use to be between $200 to $400 weekly. 

 

I am asking you to support SB 1166 to address these issues and ensure fairness in 

the rideshare industry. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Ronald Lobo 

Uber, Lyft driver  


